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Town Administrator's Monthly Report 

Update on COVID-19 Activity 

 

COVID-19 continues to headline the daily news across 
the country, in New Hampshire we have done a good job 
maintaining low numbers of infection and we urge every-
one to continue to please wear a mask whenever you are 
in public. Just a reminder that Belmont schools are open, 
let’s all do our part to keep our children and community 
safe and healthy. 

      

Town Board and Committee Meeting Space  

Update 

The meeting space on the 4th floor of the Belmont Mill 
has been completely renovated and officially opened to 
the public for a Selectmen’s meeting on Monday, Sep-
tember 14th. We have designated the meeting rooms as 
follows; the room to the right as you enter the lobby 
from the elevator will be known as the Tioga Meeting 
Room, the room to the left will be known as the Penstock 
Meeting Room. The Tioga Meeting room is equipped so 
that meetings can be televised via Livestream; also com-
ing soon will be equipment to provide a more optimum 
Zoom Meeting experience.   

We encourage anyone not wishing to attend a meeting in 
person to follow our meeting agendas for Zoom access 
information. We will continue to make this option availa-
ble as long as the Governor’s Emergency Orders are in 
place.  

The room is also equipment with conference call capabili-
ties. Social distancing policy remain in place and the 
meeting rooms have been set up accordingly.  

Please check the “Agenda” page on the Town’s website for 
upcoming meetings and Zoom access details. 

 

If you cant make it to a meeting please feel free to view 
the agenda prior to the meeting and email us your ques-
tions and the Board will address to the best of their abili-
ties.  

The Selectmen’s next meeting will be held on Monday, 
October 5, 2020 at 10:00 am at which time we will hold a 
public hearing in accordance with the Governor’s Emer-
gency Order #56 which allows following a public hearing, 
the Selectmen to reduce appropriations for any items nec-
essary to keep total expenditures within our total antici-
pated revenues. We anticipate a one-time reduction in the 
Parks and Recreation budget due to the impacts of COVID-
19 on the 2020 Summer Camp and other programs, addi-
tionally we are reviewing other minor adjustments in the 
Public Works budget.  

In addition to the public hearing on EO #56, the Selectmen 
will begin reviewing the 2021 proposed budget with De-
partment heads in anticipation that the Budget Committee 
will begin deliberations in early November. The Budget 
Committee’s meetings will be livestreamed and we will 
also set up a Zoom connection for anyone wishing to par-
ticipate without physically attending the meeting. 

 

Police Station Project 

The Police Station project continues to move along 
smoothly with final plan design underway. The Corner 
Meeting House was demolished during the week of Sep-
tember 21st so that site work for the new Police Station 
can begin. 
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We realize there are a lot more people walking about 
these days so as a reminder if you are walking your 
dog, please scoop the poop!! 

 
 
 
 
 

IT is the LAW! (RSA 466:31 II (c) 
Our message to all Dog Owners is to remind you of 
the importance of picking up your dog’s waste 
from property not your own. The town installed at 
three different locations, dog waste stations 
where you can obtain a plastic 
bag to pick up the waste and de-
posit it in the numerous garbage 
cans located in the Village.  
 
 
 

Bulky Waste Disposal 

 

Beginning Wednesday, September 2, 2020, and on the 
1st Wednesday of each month following, 
Casella Waste will collect your bulky items 
curbside.   Please note this is for Town of Belmont Resi-
dential Customers ONLY; service is not available to 
commercial property owners. 
Piles of debris, trash, yard waste or a single item too 
large for one person to collect WILL NOT BE ACCEPTED. 
A request for pickup must be made in advance by call-
ing Town Hall at 267-8300, Extension 118 or 124 on-
ly.  You will be asked to list the items you want picked 
up, you will be advised what the cost is, and you will 
need to drop off a check made payable to the Town of 
Belmont prior to the collection day. Please visit the 
Town’s website at www.belmontnh.org for the full de-
tails on the new program and a price list. 

 
 
 

Staff Changes 

The Town of Belmont is pleased to announce that Russ 
Wheeler has been hired to fill the vacancy in the Building 
Inspection/Code Enforcement Office. Russ comes to us 
with years of experience in the BI/CEO field and we look 
forward to working with him. We wish Steven Paquin 
the best in his future endeavors. 

In addition, Dan Tousignant, has left the Town’s employ-
ment to take a position with a neighboring Town, we 
wish him well in his new position. We have hired Patrick 
Golden as Building and Grounds Supervisor and along 
with Kyle Dodge, they will continue to maintain our 
Buildings and Grounds. 

 

What’s Flushable or Not   

 
We continue to stress the importance of 
the “Not everything is flushable”, please check out 
the “Do Not Flush!” list to protect your sewer and 
septic system. A “Flushable” label does not mean it 
is SAFE for your septic system or the Town’s sewer. 
Please read the brochure we have included on the 
Town’s website at www.belmontnh.org. We need 
your help to ensure our sewers keep flowing. 

 
Should you have any questions, please do not hesi-
tate to contact the Town Administrator’s Office at 
267-8300 ext. 124. 
 
 
 
 
 

Just a reminder that the Town of Belmont is an active 
member of Lakes Region Public Access Television which 
can be seen locally on Atlantic Broadband Channels 24, 
25, and 26. If you are a camera buff and you have an in-
terest in producing a show to be shown on LRPA, please 
contact the station at 528-3070 to discuss your idea. 
LRPA has made significant strides to improve program-
ming this past year and its presence in the Lakes Region; 
we urge you to check out their website at http://
lrpa.org.   

 

Town Administrator’s News (Cont.) 

http://www.belmontnh.org
http://www.belmontnh.org
http://lrpa.org
http://lrpa.org
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 Town Clerk’s Corner 

 Fall is in the air and the leaves are on the lawn!  It is hard to believe it is October already! 

The month of October brings with it the due date of the third issue water/sewer bills, which is October 
8th.  The third issue bill cover the months of June, July and August.  As always you can mail your check in 
with your payment stub, stop by the office to make your payment, drop your payment in the drop box 
located in our front door or pay using our Town’s website, www.belmontnh.org.  We accept cash, check 
or debit/credit card, please keep in mind that there is a 2.79% convenience fee added to your total if you 
choose to pay with a card. 
 
We are geared up for the upcoming General Election taking place on November 3rd.  We have mailed out 
a ton of absentee ballots and expect to keep going until just before the election.  To request an absentee 
ballot, you can fill out a request form which can be found on the Secretary of State’s website, 
www.sos.nh.gov, on our Town’s website www.belmontnh.org under the Town Clerk/Tax Collector’s page 
or here in our office.  If none of these options works for you please let us know and we will figure out an 
alternative.  A signed request must be submitted before we can mail you your ballot. 
If you are not registered to vote and wish to be, please stop by our office with your proof of residency 

and driver’s license and fill out the voter registration card.  If you can’t make it to the Clerk’s office by the 

28th of October bring your license and proof of residency and you may register to vote at the polls on the 

day of the election.  If neither of these options works for you please contact our office and we will discuss 

other options. 

The General Election is our second election with the obstacles Covid-19 has presented to us.  We feel we 

did a great job providing a safe, sanitary, socially-distant space for everyone to vote in at the State Prima-

ry election and plan to use the same methods at the General Election.  Please keep in mind that when 

visiting the polls to vote, MASKS ARE REQUIRED.  There will be greeters in the vestibule of the high school 

who will direct you on the process for this election.  Wearing clothing and accessories promoting any spe-

cific candidate in the polling area on Election Day is prohibited.  If you show up wearing any promotional 

gear, you will be asked to remove or cover it up.   This is a State mandate.  If you have any questions or 

concerns about the election process please give us a call or stop by the office and we are happy to chat 

with you! 

We would like to extend a HUGE thank you to everyone who worked together to make the election a suc-

cess, including our Town Selectmen, the Belmont High School staff and cafeteria workers for providing 

amazing bag lunches for the election workers, the Town and High School’s maintenance teams for their 

help with setting up the election space to be as safe as possible as well as all the election workers who 

worked very hard to keep lines moving and people informed.    

We all hope that this fall season finds everyone cozy and warm.  Stay safe! 

 

http://www.belmontnh.org
http://www.belmontnh.org
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 Police Department News 

Let’s talk for a minute about  
your home security 
Belmont Police Department  

Captain Richard Mann 

 

Here are some home security statistics that may shock you… And hopefully motivate you to take action 

• 2,000,000 home burglaries are reported each year in the United States. 

• About 30 percent of all burglaries are through an open or unlocked window or door. 

• Nearly 66 percent of all burglaries are residential (home) break-ins. 

• Renters are just as likely to be the victims of property crime as homeowners. 

• The highest percentage of burglaries occur during the summer months. 

• Homes without security systems are up to 300% more likely to be broken in-

to. 

• According to the FBI, Home Break-In (Burglary) is the most common threat to 

our home. 

• In the U.S. a home burglary occurs every 13 seconds. 

• Every 13 seconds a home intrusion is committed. 

• 2.5 million+ home intrusions are committed each year. 

• Only 17% of the homes in U.S. have a security system. 

• 2,500+ cars stolen per day… almost 2 cars a minute. 

• One out of three residential assaults are a result of a burglary. 

• 85% of break-ins are from non-professionals that are usually more desperate and dangerous. 

• Most insurance agencies offer discounts up to 20% for insurance when a home security system is installed. 

• Home security statistics tell us that 95% of break-ins needed some amount of force to break-in. 

• Thieves prefer easy access, through an unlocked doors or windows. 

 

Home security statistics tell us that the type of tools used to break in are usually 

simple; a screwdriver, pliers, pries bars, and small hammers are most common. 
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 Police Department News (Cont.) 

 

Having read the dreary statistics now take a deep breath. You can do some very simple things around your home to make 

it a harder target for thieves. Leave a light or two and a radio on timers when you leave for work or school. Why you ask, they give 

the appearance and sound of “presence” in the home. Timers are affordable and are available at almost all box stores. Easy to set 

up and use they can be just as easily shut off when they are not needed. Thieves like empty homes so no one will see them or call 

the police, they do not like handcuffs apparently.  

If you have a slider door have you reinforced it? To strengthen your slider simply lay a board or a piece of metal between 

the wall and the inside slider cannot be forced open. Measure your windows and you can slide similar pieces of wood flush against 

the side wall, this prevents the window from being pried open.  

To enhance the overall “hold strength” of your entry doors replace the standard lock face screws (the lock face is the part 

screwed in the wood of the door frame) by replacing those short screws with ones twice their size you have tripled the force now 

required to kick your door open. Use your powers of observation as you look at your home from a distance. Are bushes or small 

trees covering your windows, if so you are providing concealment for a burglar, trim them back. Never leave a ladder visible out-

side your home, it is just like an open invitation to use the upstairs bathroom window to walk right in your home. Move sheds away 

from homes for the same reason.     

Motion lights are a great thing, they only come on when you need them - burglars hate them. It gives away their power of 

surprise and stealth. Motion sensing lights are easy to replace and can save you money. 

Alarms are a great deterrent to burglary but I am going to stay generic on this topic. Yes you can spend top dollar on door, 

window and motion sensors and then pay a monitoring agency to “watch your system” but where are they? The police station gets 

calls from as far away as Texas notifying us of an alarm at such and such Belmont address. Please make sure they know the color of 

your home and which side of the street you are on please.         

You can do virtually the same monitoring for yourself by using a Wi-Fi home camera systems which are at all box stores 

and online. They use your home Wi-Fi and sync to your smart phone or device, they offer live monitoring and can be checked by 

you at no cost at any time anywhere. Most of these systems feature motion and sound detection and will send you an immediate 

notification so you determine what course of action to take. Several officers have Wi-Fi systems that allows us to listen and speak 

through the cameras, we love that feature, our kids not so much. 

Use the Belmont Police if you are planning a trip. We have an active House Check Program. The form is at the station just 

stop by fill out some basic contact information, let us know what vehicles you left at the home, if you have any lights on timers and 

who we can call in an emergency on your behalf. Our patrol officers add your home to the patrol list of homes to be watched while 

they are unattended.  

Don’t forget your neighbors. They will be the ones that see the U Haul unloading your big screens while you are on day three of 
your cruise. Ask them to keep an eye out for you. If you have questions about our House Check Program or any other information 
you read here please give us a call at 267-8350.  Our officers will also be glad to stop by to discuss home safety with you if you 
would like  
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 Fire Department News 

 

mailto:sweeks@belmontnh.org
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 Highway Department News  

 

 

 

 

 

WINTER IS COMING….. 

 As winter approaches now is a good time to make sure that your mailbox is properly 

installed  to meet both the Town and USPS guidelines. If mailboxes are installed properly 

chances are our plows will not hit them. An improperly installed mailbox is at greater risk of 

being breakfast to the plow, and as much as we would like to, we do not replace mailboxes 

that are hit by town plows.   If you are a visual person, we have a great display of a properly 

installed mailbox at the Post Office with instructions (see image below). If you need further 

assistance please call the Public Works Department and we will gladly come out and give 

guidance and answer any questions you may have. 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Before you dig, remember to call DigSafe  

Not only is it safe, IT’S THE LAW! 

HIGHWAY DEPARTMENT TRUCK DRIVER/LABORER 

JOB POSTING 

 The Town of Belmont is seeking a qualified individual for the position of Highway Department 
Truck Driver/Laborer reporting to the Public Works Director. The successful candidate will perform a varie-
ty of routine skilled and unskilled manual laboring duties. The position requires a NH CDL “B” license with 

airbrake endorsement.   The individual chosen for this position must possess a willingness to work with 
others including the general public.  High School Diploma or equivalent is required; experience with the 

operation of heavy trucks necessary. Driver’s License and Criminal record check required, mandatory partic-
ipation in the department’s Drug/Alcohol Screening Program as required by federal law. This is a full-time 

Union position subject to a 6-month probationary period.  

Applications and a copy of the complete job description are available at the Belmont Town Hall, 
or send a resume and letter of interest to DPW Director, PO Box 310, Belmont, New Hampshire 03220.  

Position will remain open until filled. The Town of Belmont is an Equal Opportunity Employer. 
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 Conservation Commission 
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 Planning and Zoning Committee News  
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Library News      
 

 

 

Library Closed 

October 6 for network up-

grade 
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NOTICE 

The Belmont Senior Center is no longer operating under the 
Community Action Program.  
 

If you are interested in any of the other programs, all Belmont residents are 
welcome to go to: 

Tilton Senior Center-11 Grange Rd., Tilton (5.2 miles)  (603) 527-8291 

• Laconia Senior Center-17 Church St.,  Laconia (6.8 miles) (603) 524-7689 

• TRIP-Franklin Senior Center-12 Rowell Dr., Franklin (9.5 miles)  (603) 934-
4151 

You may also call Concord with any questions at (603) 225-3295 

Additionally, you may still call for bus transportation at (603) 225-1989 as 
usual. 

Senior  Center  News 
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 Letter to the Editor 

Out of an abundance of caution, the Annual LRGH Auxiliary Craft Fair 

will not be held in October, 2020. This was a difficult decision, however 

made out of the best interest of our exhibitors, volunteers,                              

and shoppers. 

 

As plans for the 2021 LRGH Auxiliary Craft Fair are made, we will keep 

you informed.  

Thank you for your ongoing support. 

Any questions, please contact  lrghauxcraftfair@icloud.com. 
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 Our Furry Friends 

Want to make your pet the Talk of the Town? Just send a photo with a brief introduction to 

them to administration@belmontnh.org . 

Meet Norton. Norton is an adorable 16 year old 

senior. Norton can always been seen asking for 

a treat. Norton resides with the Naiva family.  


